
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

June 4, 2014 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
June 11 – DG Carolyn Johnson will be presenting our club with an award! 
 
June 18 – Game Night (at Purpoodock but at the other end of the building) 
 
 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

June 11  June 18 June 25 
Song  S. Anderson Bagdasarian Barker 
Invocation Frustaci Gonzalez Hawes  
Raffle Gift Tipton  Tranfaglia Wagner 
Conductor Wagner Mitchell Yerxa 
 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
June 10 – Soup Kitchen 
 
June 14 – Family Fun Day – sign up on club website 
 
June 19 – District “Change-over Night” at Peaks Island Inn (see District website for details and to 
register) 
 
June 25 – Club “Change-over Night” at Snow Squall – details and signup on club website. Cocktail 
hour starts at 5:30; dinner at 6:15. Cost = $23 plus tax, tip & drinks 
 
June 28 – Garden Tour to benefit Ft. Williams Arboretum – see Ellie for tickets or to volunteer 
  
July 16 – Lobster Bake 
 
July 27 – Spring Point 5k Classic to benefit homeless veterans; this year’s goal = 300 
runners/walkers 
 
 
 
 



What’s New With Our Members 
 
Happy Birthday to Bob Flynn (6/11) 
 
Happy Anniversary to  
 Jim & Gillian Britt (6/11) and 
 Anne Swift-Kayatta & Bill Kayatta (6/17) 
 
Thanks to those who helped with the Senior Citizens Lunch on June 2 
 
 
Whining for Wine – Frank Butterworth reports that we are really close (56 out of 60!) to our 
Every Rotarian Every Year Foundation goal – congratulations to us! If we make it all the way, he 
can finally have a glass of wine with dinner again! 
 
    
Raffle – Bill Anderson won a 50-50 raffle.  
 
 
The Land Down Under – Mike McGovern was the only club member who was fortunate 
enough to attend the International convention in Sydney which ended Wednesday, but you can 
check out pictures and news from the convention on the RI website. You have to log into My 
Rotary to see the convention news, which features a world-record setting climb on the Sydney 
Harbor bridge, major donations towards polio eradication, aboriginal ceremonies and a flash mob 
(who would have thought flash mob and Rotary would be said in the same sentence!). Next year, 
Sao Paolo – who’s up for it? 
 
 
Providing Opportunities for Youth to Grow – that’s the motto of the Community Bicycle 
Center in Biddeford. Its director Andy Grief, a Saco-Biddeford Rotarian, told us that the Center 
will soon be changing its name to Shift because it’s not a bike shop – it’s a youth development 
program which helps young people at risk (mostly ages 11-14) through teaching them bike 
repair, going on cycling adventures and engaging in community service projects. The Center has 
3 paid staff and over 115 volunteers. The Center will be fielding a team of 26 people for the Trek 
Across Maine next week – Andy will be riding on a 4-person tandem bike for the Trek. The 
Center’s major fundraisers are the AppleCycle bike ride in the fall (Oct 5 this year) and a thrift 
shop for biking and camping gear in the basement of the Portland YMCA, co-operated with 
Camp Ketcha (www.portlandgearhub.org). 
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